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East Horizon Condominium Association, Inc.
Special Board of Directors Meeting - Minutes

Friday, September 22, 2017
CALL TO ORDER:  Stuart Ferderer, President, called the meeting to order at 5:16 PM. 
BOARD QUORUM ESTABLISHED: Physically present: Stuart Ferderer (President), Liz Carroll (VP), Cathy Laurenzi (Treasurer), Jim George (Secretary), Stephanie Rindelaub, and Jim Collins. Peter Burgess was connected and participated via speakerphone from South Dakota. Debra Collins (Unit 454) observed the meeting.
PROOF OF MEETING NOTICE:  Posted quite more than 48 hours in advance of meeting; posting in Bldg 2 personally observed by EHCA Secretary, Jim G. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT / OFFICERS’ REPORT:  Reporting was deferred until next regular Board of Directors (BoD) meeting, which was delayed until the 4th Thursday of September. The delay was to enable Jim Emory of Keystone Engineering to brief the general Association on the 3rd Thursday of September, which is the current ordinary monthly meeting date.
CONCRETE RESTORATION DISCUSSION: Cathy L reported on a discussion of a concrete-restoration-loan prospect with a condo-loan underwriting specialist at BB&T. A loan to EHCA would be against receivable assessment (versus real property, for example). (Stuart F wondered if the lien was against any/all receipts or just a special assessment for concrete restoration.) The loan rate would currently be around 5% to be fully repaid within 10 years. 
Stephanie R had noted and was concerned that Keystone’s estimate of 21-Sep-17 was larger than could be explained by a mere price increase in Post-Tension (PT) cable handling. Jim Emory was contacted on a speakerphone. Jim E noted he had added a full-depth repair of about a square foot for each PT lock off, which may have been included in the increased PT quotes he had seen. However, the PT specialists and concrete general contractors prefer that the concrete general contractor cover excavation and filling of the hole for the PT lock-off (this minimizes the time of the PT specialist on the job site). Jim E proposed explicitly including the lock-off hole in the general contractor’s statement of work. (This inclusion is in accordance with Existing Structure’s Pilot Project budget, which had a specific line item for PT lock-off concrete.)
Stuart F noted that Terry O’Grady had some concerns about the shutters and sliding doors, since they are Member owned. This started a long conversation emphasizing the shutter issue. Eventually we again called Jim Emory on speakerphone and clarified (i) that his $3000 bid preparation fee included both his full and limited options and (ii) that we wanted the bid package to include shutter removal. Jim E ensured us the $3000 included both the full and limited options. He noted we could broach the shutter issue with the general concrete contractor but that 99% of the local contracts had the shutters handled separately (by individual owners or by a bulk deal brokered by the Association).

Jim G moved and Liz C seconded a motion to hire Keystone Engineering as our engineer for the concrete restoration bid process. The notion of tabling the motion until Thursday 28-Sep-17 was rejected, and the motion passed unanimously (including Peter’s speakerphone vote). 
ADJOURNMENT: At 6:53 PM Stephanie R moved and Jim G seconded the motion to adjourn, which passed unanimously (next Board meeting was already posted for 28-Sep-17).
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